
Thursday 17 October 2024
This week’s PB4L Focus: Acting Responsibly

This week, we revisited our classroom matrix to ensure we continue acting responsibly, especially as we
near the end of the year. Students reflected on what makes a good classroom environment and discussed
ways to stay on track with our classroom expectations. It’s a great time to set personal goals for success
and remind ourselves that everyone has the right to learn in a positive space. Ask your child what goals
they’ve set for themselves this term!

He aha te tupu i Tirimoana!

Dear Parents and Whānau

The first week of school for Term 4 is almost over. Ahead of us we have 8 weeks and a couple of extra days
before school closes for the year! Teachers will make the most of this time to focus on learners at school
who need that extra boost to meet expectations by the end of the year.

Over the term teachers will also be busy reviewing learner progress, conducting assessments and
preparing end of year school reports.

New Teacher and a New Class
This term we welcome a new teacher joining our teaching team. Her name is Stacey
Zoutenbier, and she is teaching the Room 23 class of Year 3 learners.
We also opened our last small class for 5 year old new entrant learners, in Room 24 with
Miss Jolene Telfer.

Teacher Only Day
Next Friday all Te Atatu South schools will be closed for a Ministry of
Education Teacher Only Day. Our teachers will be looking closely at the
new curriculum in English and Mathematics.

Please make sure that you have made suitable arrangements for your
children because school will be closed for instruction on Friday 25

October.

Labour Weekend
That weekend following the Teacher Only Day will be Labour
Weekend. Most businesses and schools will be closed for Labour Day
on Monday 28 October.

Ngāmihi
Peter Kaiser



Year 0 Riley Hewitt Noemie Elysha Joanna

Lucas Guilliem Sharalee Bryan Lewis

Year 1 Ezael Aizen Year 2 Mia

Year 3 Payton Christian Year 5 Braxton Tazia

Holiday Achievements
Congratulations to Zac and Zayne Leith who
participated in their first Under 12 Ice Hockey
National Jamboree in Christchurch.

● 3 Days
● 22 Teams
● 21 Games
● 8 Amazing Kids
● 15 Wins, 4 Lessons, 2 Draws
● A Bronze Medal for 3rd place overall.

Ka Pai!!

Save the Date: Monday 11 November












